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CONGREGATION KEHILATH JESHURUN

cordially invites you and your friends to attend

FATHER'S DAY SERVICES
Sponsored by our Men's Club
On Saturday, June 15th, 1946

Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein will speak on

"PATERNAL RESPONSIBILITIES AND FILIAL DEVOTION"
A Father's Day Sermon

Services begin at 9:00 A. M.
Sermon at 11 A. M.

NEW ASSOCIATE TRUSTEES
APPOINTED

At the last meeting of the officers
of the congregation, Mr. Max J. Etra,
President, announced the appoint¬
ment of four new associate trustees.
They are: Mr. Hyman I. Bucher, Mr.
Leon Gronowitz, Mr. Benjamin Ja-
coby and Mr. Aaron H. Onish.
We take this opportunity to extend

to the new trustees our congratula¬
tions and good wishes. The honor
which has been bestowed upon them
is in recognition of their devotion
and splendid service to the syna¬
gogue. We are confident that in
their new capacity, they will find a
wider field for activity, as well as a

greater opportunity for service to
our congregation and the commun¬
ity.

1946 BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE

PUBLISHED

During the Yizkor service on Sha-
vuoth, we placed in the hands of
our worshippers the 1946 Book of
Remembrance which has just been
published by the congregation. In
this booklet, are recorded the names
of those in whose memory a Yizkor
offering was made. An appropriate
memorial prayer has also been in¬
cluded. On the four occasions of
the year when Yizkor is recited, this
booklet will be in use.

We know that many more of our
congregants would have liked to
insert the names of their departed
dear ones in this booklet, but over¬
looked to do so in time for the pre¬
sent edition. They will be given an¬
other opportunity to have the names
included in the next edition which
will be printed for Yom Kippur.
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FATHER'S DAY SERVICES

JUNE 15TH

Several years ago our Men's Club
initiated and sponsored Special Sab¬
bath Services in honor of Father's
Day. Each year these services grow
in importance and gain wider recog¬
nition in our community. For these
services the Men's Club names its
own father of the year who is ac¬
corded special honors by the cong¬
regation.
This year, Father's Day Sabbath

will be observed on Saturday, June
15th. As previously announced, the
father of the year will be Mr. Samuel
Rosen who is an esteemed member
of the congregation and Men's Club,
and an outstanding citizen of our
community.
We invite you and your children

to come to the synagogue on this
•occasion to pay tribute to Jewish
Fatherhood.

A TWIN BAR MITZVAH

This Sabbath, the Friedman twins,
George and Frank, will celebrate
their Bar Mitzvah in our synagogue.
Both boys are pupils of our Religious
School and we congratulate them on
this joyous occasion. We extend a
hearty Mazeltov to the proud par¬
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Louis Friedman,
and to their entire family.

MOTHERS RECEIVE

TREE CERTIFICATES

The mothers ' who attended our

synagogue on Saturday, May 11th,
and participated in the special Mo¬
ther's- Day service sponsored by our
Sisterhood were honored in a very

unique manner. A tree was planted
in Palestine in the name of every
mother who attended that service.
We have just received from the Jew¬
ish National Fund the tree certifi¬
cates which will be forwarded to

' those who are entitled to them.

ADULT COURSES END

Last January our Religious School,
through its extension division, insti¬
tuted a series of unit courses in Jew¬
ish studies for young people and
adults. The response to this -pro¬
gram has been very gratifying. Many
of our members and friends regular¬
ly attended these courses that were
given on Monday evenings and
have thus enriched their knowledge
of Hebrew and Jewish history.
The courses have just been con¬

cluded and we can at this time sum¬
marize the accomplishments of the
students. Those who took the be¬
ginner's course in Hebrew can now
read the prayer book fluently and
will thus be able to participate more
intelligently in synagogue services.
Those who took conversational Heb¬
rew have acquired a substantial
vocabulary and are able to express
themselves in the language. The
course in history has given the stu¬
dents a survey of events and person¬
alities that have shaped Jewish life
from the Biblical period until modern
times.

For next year, we plan to expand
our program of adult education in
the hope of reaching many more
Jewish men and women who can
profit from these courses.

ATTENTION GRADUATES

We are anxious to print in our
bulletin, the names of our young

congregants who have completed
their courses of study at elementary
schools, high schools and colleges.
We would like to offer them our

congratulations and we want the
congregation to know of the mile¬
stone that they have reached. We
should be glad, therefore, to receive
the names of those who are expect¬
ing to graduate in June. We shall
be grateful for co-operation in this
respect.



KEHILATH JESHURUN BULLETIN

MEN'S CLUB RE-ELECTS

WEISMAN PRESIDENT

The Annual Business Meeting of
the Men's Club, held last Tuesday
night in the auditorium of the Syna¬
gogue House, marked the close of
another very active season — the
seventh since the reorganization of
the club. Reports of the years ac¬
tivities and achievements were rend¬
ered by the chairman of the stand¬
ing committees. Mr. William B.
Fischberg, Treasurer, submitted a
statement on the finances of the or¬
ganization. This was followed by
reports from Leigh Robbins, for the
Membership Committee, Hyman I.
Bucher, for the Program Committee,
Eli Garfein, for the Scout Committee,
Abbott Bernard, for the Scholarship
Committee and Max J. Etra for the
Benevolent Fund Committee.

In his presidential message, Mr.
Ira F. Weisman reviewed the high¬
lights of the season and voiced his
gratitude to the officers and commit¬
tee chairmen for their splendid serv¬
ices to the organization. Rabbi Look-
stein then briefly eulogized the four
members of the club who passed
away during the year. The audience
stood in silent tribute to their me¬
mory.

The Chairman on Nominations,
Mr. Max I. Etra, submitted the slate
of officers for the next season. This
was accompanied by a recommend¬
ation that, in recognition of their out¬
standing service to the Men's Club,
the present officers be re-elected
for the coming year, which will be
the Diamond Jubilee Year of the
congregation. This recommendation
was enthusiastically endorsed by
the entire membership. Mr. Ira F.
Weisman was unanimously re-elect¬
ed president. Those re-elected with
him were: Louis J. Singer, and Ab¬
bott Bernard, Vice-Presidents, Wil¬
liam B. Fischberg, Treasurer and
Hyman I. Bucher, Secretary.
Following the business part of the

meeting, a spirited debate on the

RAMAZ ALUMNI DANCE

This Sunday evening, 'June 9th,
the Ramaz Alumni, which is under
the capable leadership of Miss Mild¬
red Curtis, will hold its Spring Dancp
in the Social Hall of the synagogue..
As the closing social event of the
year, this promises to be a very
enjoyable evening. There will be
games, good music, dancing arid
refreshments. -ar-I

On this occasion, the raffle draw¬
ing will take place and 'the winner
will be announced. As arranged,
the proceeds from this raffle will go
towards the establishment of a Ra¬
maz Alumni Scholarship Fund.
We expect all graduates of Ramaz

to attend this "pre-exam jitters"
dance and spend with us an eve¬
ning of fellowship and good cheer.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Hearty anniversary greetings to
our esteemed members, Mr. and
Mrs. Samuel A. Marcus, Mr. and
Mrs. David B. Baum and Mr. and
Mrs. Alfred S. Casner. . . . Happy
Birthday to Mrs. Jacob Baruch. . . .

Congratulations to Mr. and Mrs.
Bernard Lax on the Bar Mitzvah of
their son Harry who is a student of
Ramaz.

subject, "Resolved that we shall have
socialized medicine" was held. Dr.
Victor Menschel, representing the
Physician's Forum, spoke for the af¬
firmative and Dr. Samuel Z. Freed.-
man, representing the New YorX
County Medical Association and the
American Medical Association spoke
for the negative. The debate evoked
a lively discussion in which many
members participated.
After the meeting, the usual col¬

lation was served in the Social Hall,
thus bringing to a conclusion the
most successful year in the history
of the Men's Club.
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Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
Victor Gold Cantor

Joseph E. Adler Ritual Director
Herman C. Axelrod, Educational Director

Officers of the Congregation
Max J. Etra President
Saul J. Lance Vice-President
Abraham R. Winer Treasurer
Jacob H. Alpert Comptroller
Alexander Kommel Secretary
Ira F. Weisman .... President, Men1s Club
Mrs. Harry Etra .... President, Sisterhood

CLUB SEASON ENDS

The Shavuoth holiday brought to
a close all club activities in the
Synagogue House until next Septem¬
ber. Our cub scouts have passed
from the Wolf rank and are now
Bear Cubs, while the Brownies are
anxiously awaiting the time when
they will be ten years of age in
order to enter our Girl Scout Troop.
The Intermediate Girl Scouts are

now second class scouts. The Boy
Scouts of Troop 656 are rapidly ad¬
vancing in scouting. They are pre¬
paring for their camporee which will
be held this week at Alpine, New
Jersey. The Kay Jay Recreation
Group and the Kay Jay Athletic
Club have completed a year of
sports and games which made them
feel ready for a summer in the open

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY
Mincha '. 6:30

SATURDAY
Morning 9:30
Children's Services : 10:00

Weekly Portion: Naso
Numbers 4:21-7:89

Haftorah Judges 13:2-25
Mincha 8:10
Conclusion of Sabbath 9:00

DAILY SERVICES
Sunday Morning 8:30
Morning 7:30
Evening 6:30

YAHRZEITS

JUNE

7—JENNIE RESNICK

9—MARY J. SILBERMAN

10—MEYER VESELL

10—ALLEN B. JACOBY
13—REBECCA E. ABELOFF

13—IRVING BACHRACH

14—TANCHUM SILBERMAN

air. At least two hundred boys and
girls will corroborate our statement
that they have had a very happy
and successful club season.

RIVECSIDE
MEMORIAL CHAPEL

FINE FUNERAL SERVICE
Comply with strictest orthodox requirements

76th Street & Amsterdam Avenue
ENdicott 2-6600

Far Rockway, L. I. Miami Beach, Fla.
1250 Central Avenue 1236 Washington Ave.
FAr Rock. 7-7100 Miami 5-7777


